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Delivery of the Group’s order book into revenue 
 

 
 
The above table shows the underpinning of future revenue from the current order book. 
 
EID’s order intake since acquisition last June was nearly £19m and included over £8m of orders from its 
domestic customer, the Portuguese MoD. The most important single element of this was an order of just 
over £6m for the next generation of communication equipment for the Portuguese Army. 
 
The balance of order intake (£11m) was export, underlining EID’s very good export record. 
 
EID’s underpinning for the coming year is good and prospects for its domestic customer and export 
opportunities support our view that its revenue will grow in the coming year. 
 
MASS’s order intake of £32.0m included some key wins in markets that MASS has been working to grow 
over the last few years. 
 
A ten year secure information management service for the RAF’s Sentry platform was secured at £12.5m, 
building on MASS’s existing support work for this customer.  Late in the year, a nine year managed service to 
run and support the Metropolitan Police Services’ Digital Forensic programme at £8.6m was secured.  This 
latter order, a significant win for MASS with a new customer in a growing market, utilises MASS’s experience 
in running long term technical managed service programmes. We are looking to expand this offering to 
other police and related security services in the UK and overseas. 
 
MASS’s closing order book of over £49m provides good underpinning for the coming year giving us optimism 
that MASS’s revenue, including the former SCS division of Training Support, will grow. 
 
MCL had a very good year for order intake securing just over £23m to which a further £6m has been added 
since the start of the new financial year. 
 
One of our objectives, when acquiring MCL was to increase its order book visibility. The closing order book 
and recent wins give us confidence that it will continue to grow in the coming year.  
 
SEA’s order intake was down on last year and like its performance in 2016/17, was one of contrasts.  Its SSP 
division, including transport products and services, had a very strong year, securing orders for over £13m.  
Defence, the core of SEA’s business, was a mixed picture. Orders of nearly £12m were secured for maritime 
products and services, in contrast to research where order intake was only £3.0m, well below half the level 
of revenue in 2015/16 and with almost no orders secured in the area of Soldier Systems.  We hope to see a 
pick-up in this area in 2017/18 but our expectation at present is that this will not return to the level of 
2015/16. 
 


